
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  Monday, February 4, 2013  
 
SUBJECT:    Quarterly Construction Project Update 
  
PRESENTER:  David Berry 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes, 

1. Construction Management Update  
 

SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
 

David Berry has provided the Board of Commissioners with the following update on 
Construction projects around Henderson County.  This quarterly report is a review of the scope 
and statuses of assigned construction management responsibilities and includes specific updates 
in regard to County funded construction activities. This report is a continuation of County 
construction activity statuses. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
No Board action is requested. This item is for informational purposes only. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Suggested Motion: 

No motion suggested. 
 
 



 
 

Henderson County 
Construction Project Update 

 
 
January 24, 2013  
 
Henderson County  
Hendersonville, NC 28792 
 
RE: Henderson County Facility Projects Status Report 
 
This report is a review of the scope and statuses of assigned 
construction projects and includes specific updates in regard to 
county funded construction activities. This report is a continuation 
of county construction activity statuses. 
 

Henderson County School Projects 
 
Henderson county School Staff:  We continue to assist the 
Henderson County School staff with facility projects on an as-
needed basis.  
 
Also as requested and mandated by the Board of Commissioners, a 
spreadsheet report for all Henderson County School Capital 
Projects is included as an attachments to this report. The 
spreadsheet is a current listing, inclusive of cost estimates, for all 
proposed and projected future Henderson County School Capital 
Projects. The listing highlights projects that were initially planned 
for the fiscal year 2012-2013 totaling $1,004,900, but also 
highlights a reduced scope of projects for the year totaling 
$500,000. The reduced scope was mandated to school operations 
by the HC School Board and includes what they considered to be 
the highest priority projects. At this time two of the four high 



priority projects (highlighted in green) have been completed, one is 
in progress of being completed (highlighted in orange), and the last 
of the high priority projects is currently being bid (highlighted in 
yellow). It should also be noted that there are eleven more 
highlighted projects (either in orange or green) below the $500,000  
cut off line that have been completed and/or being completed.  
These additional projects are being funded by other in house 
school funds. 
 

Henderson County Projects 
 
1995 Courthouse: Final directives and design proposals in regard 
to the needs for added security within the 1995 Courthouse, 
secured Courthouse parking, and designs for the relocation of the 
HC Tax Department within the Courthouse are expected to be 
forthcoming. Moseley Architects is the selected architectural firm 
and they are currently formulating their architectural project design 
team. Previously while awaiting design proposals and directives, 
more secure measures addressing entering/exiting the Courthouse 
were initiated and installed. The metal detector was relocated from 
the second floor to the ground floor. All persons entering the 
courthouse are now required to enter through the north side door 
and, if not recognized as court authorities or employees of the 
county, must pass through the metal detector device. They are 
allowed to exit through any of the exterior doors. These necessary 
modifications were planned jointly with the Sheriff’s Department 
and Central Services involved. Central Services Department 
performed the construction and equipment relocation allowing for 
cost to be kept to a minimum. Also as per the Sheriff’s Department 
request, the keying of the doors has been changed. Other measures 
and studies of increasing the existing security within the building 
are also being investigated and will be addressed and included as a 
part of the final added security design. 
 



It should also be noted that US Representative Mark Meadows 
recently selected Henderson County to be the location for his new 
district office. At the direction of HC Manager Steve Wyatt and 
County Engineer Marcus Jones, Central Services working with a 
local contractor, renovated a section of what was previously 
unused office space in the basement of the 1995 Courthouse for 
Representative Meadow’s new offices. The renovation work which 
included wall relocations, electrical, ceiling work, painting, floor 
coverings, and coordination with Meadow’s staff  was performed 
and completed in a record time of approximately two weeks. The 
renovation work was funded by Henderson County. 
 
Law Enforcement Center/911: The go-ahead for the relocation of 
the HC 911 Center from its’ current location to the basement of the 
newly completed Law Enforcement Center has received final 
approval. Previously approval was obtained from the Board of 
Commissioners to proceed with an RFQ for the design of the new 
911 Center. A specific section of the unfinished basement area was 
designated for this purpose in the original design of the building.  
The RFQ was posted the first week of July. The submitted RFQ’s 
were received and have been reviewed by an evaluation committee 
that includes me, County Engineer Marcus Jones, and Director of 
Communications Lisha Corn. A design team recommendation has 
now been construed and will be forthcoming to the Board of 
Commissioners at the February 4th meeting.  
 
Park Maintenance Projects: Upon approval and directives from 
the HC Board of Commissioners additional Jackson Park 
improvements were deemed necessary. A project was mandated 
and a budget was formulated based upon recommendations from 
the baseball organizations that use the facilities. The improvements 
include fencing repairs and modifications, dugout repairs and 
relocations, renovations to one picnic/public restroom facility, a 
total renovation of the public restroom/concession facility located 
at field two, and some additional needed paving overlay work that 



was not included in the last most recent park paving renovations. 
The exact scope of the project was a joint effort involving not only 
the organized baseball league personnel, but also the HC Parks and 
Recreation Department staff, Central Services, the County 
Engineer, and the Assistant County Manager. The design work for 
the project was performed by The Tamara Peacock Company, a 
local architectural firm. The project was advertised and bid with 
the contract being awarded to Allison Contractors, LLC a local 
Henderson county general contractor. The timetable for 
determining the scope, design, bid, and performing the work has 
been and is very aggressive. It has taken extreme efforts from 
everyone involved to be able to meet the mandated project 
scheduled completion date of March 1. The project is currently on 
schedule. 
 
Central Services Planned & Special Projects: Planned 2012-
2013 projects include King Street building roof drains installations, 
King Street parking lot repair/paving, carpet replacement at the 
main library, and EMS Station #1 bay garage door replacements. 
All of these projects are now in the planning stages, with the 
library carpet replacement and the EMS Station #1garage door 
replacements scheduled. In addition to these planned projects 
Central Services has completed several other in-house requested 
departmental projects at no additional labor cost to the county. 
These projects are listed separately below and include the 
installation housing of the Sheriff’s Department new drug 
incinerator and the relocation housing of the Sheriff’s Departments 
firearms simulator from the basement of the LEC to the Impound 
Building.  
 
Drug Incinerator: The Sheriff’s Department requested that 
Central Services locate and install per their direction the recently 
purchased prescription drug incinerator unit. The unit was to be 
located adjacent to the Impound Yard buildings on a section of 
existing concreted slab, covered by a roof, and enclosed in 



lockable fencing. Central Services provided cost estimates to the 
Sheriff’s Department to perform the work which included 
preapproved quotes for the carport structure and fencing. The 
outsourced contracted work was then coordinated by Central 
Services, completed, and funded by the Sheriff’s Department. The 
relocation /install of the unit itself and necessary modifications to 
the carport structure to make it more secure were performed by 
Central Services staff at no additional cost to the Sheriff’s 
Department and/or Henderson County. The incinerator unit has 
now been tested by the Sheriff’s Department and is ready to be put 
in service. 
 
Firearms Training Simulator: The Sheriff’s Department 
requested that Central Services provide an enclosed dark room 
inside of the Impound Yard Building to relocate the training 
simulator unit and associated equipment which is presently located 
in the basement of the Law Enforcement Center. Central Services 
provided cost estimates to the Sheriff’s Department to perform the 
work which included a preapproved quote for the a separate 
HVAC unit as well as material cost for framing, drywall, 
insulation, electrical/lights, ceiling system, and painting. The 
project is expected to be completed within the next two weeks. 
Material cost are being funded by Central Services but will be 
reimbursed by the Sheriff’s Department when the project is 
completed. With the exception of the HVAC unit installation all 
labor is being provided for by Central Services at no additional 
cost to the Sheriff’s Department or to Henderson County. 
 
1995 Courthouse Chiller System & HC Finance Department 
HVAC Systems Renovations: Project plans are being made to 
address and provide resolves to significant problems with these 
two systems that have become evident in recent months. 
The chiller compressor and cooling tower that provide cooling for 
the 1995 Courthouse are at the end of their life cycle requiring 
ongoing repairs and the system as is provides no backup should it 



fail. If it fails, and it will, there will be no cooling in the entire 
facility. We have approved a proposal from Delta Engineering to 
provide HC with an existing conditions study to identify the best 
and most economical chiller system replacement.   
We have also approved a second proposal from Delta Engineering 
to provide HC with the designs for the replacement of the existing 
HVAC system now servicing the HC Finance Department. The 
existing rooftop Multizoned HVAC Unit is failing requiring on-
going compressor repairs, allowing leaking rain water through 
worn out under unit pans and housings to leak into the conditioned 
Finance office spaces below. The new system design will call for 
the replacement of the existing rooftop unit with multiple smaller 
much more efficient rooftop units which will also allow for backup 
within the conditioned space. 
  
Travel and Tourism Special Projects:  Assistance is being 
provided to Travel and Tourism and a selected local architect, Jes 
Stafford, for a grounds improvement project that includes an all 
new permanent outdoor stage, improved parking lot/spectator area, 
lighting, and landscaping. Funds were previously approved and 
preliminary plans and renderings were completed and received 
Authority approval. City zoning has also now been approved and 
the architect has made application for the building permit. Once 
the building permit and final plans are obtained the project will be 
publicly advertised and bid.  
We also previously assisted Travel and Tourism with the bidding 
for new HVAC systems for the main portion of their building. A 
contractor was selected and the work has now been completed. It 
has been reported that the new system is working satisfactorily.  
  
Please feel free to contact me at any time should you have 
questions in regard to the information contained in this report. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David H. Berry 
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